Minutes of the Faculty Assembly

February 22, 2011
The Asbury University Faculty Assembly convened at 10:50 on Tuesday, February 22, 2011 in Bennett-Bernard.  The meeting was opened with praises, concerns, and prayer.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.
Administrative/Faculty Committee Reports

Verna Lowe gave an update on the SACS Monitoring Report on the General Core Assessment.  The first monitoring report was submitted in September 2010.  A second monitoring report will be submitted in September 2011.  The plan includes measurable student outcomes, varied assessments, learner competencies, and the use of results in improving general education courses and components.  An additional standardized measure, the CLA, will be included on Assessment Day.  Focus groups will also take place—a request was made for facilitators, proctors, and note takers.  A draft will be submitted to SACS in April.
Actions Items

The following recommendations came from the Academic Policies and Curriculum Committee meeting of February 8, 2010 for consideration by the faculty assembly:
1. Proposal from the Mathematics Department to revise the Math (MAT) minor by making MAT 152 Discrete Math an optional course along with CSC 121 and any other MAT above 200.

The motion carried.

2. Proposal from the Natural Sciences Department to renumber the General Biology courses BIO 161/163 & BIO 162/164 as BIO 201/203 & BIO 202/204 to reflect the higher rigor over BIO 100/101 as a course required by majors.
The motion carried.

3. Proposal from the Art Department to add a new course ART 322 (3) Ceramics II.
The motion carried.

4. Proposal from the Art Department to add a new course ART 275 (1) Presentation Methods/Practices which will be a new required course in the ART and ARTE (subject to approval by the School of Education) majors.

This new one credit course will help prepare students for their senior exhibit.  The motion carried.

5. Proposal from the Art Department to change the credit hours for ART 475 Senior Seminar & ART 476 Senior Exhibit from 0.5 credits each to 1.0 credit each (subject to approval by the School of Education for the ARTE major).

This change will better reflect the amount of work involved in these courses.  The motion carried.

6. Proposal from the Art Department to increase the hours/courses required in an ART major emphasis from 12.0 to 15.0 with increased options in the emphasis.

This change will give students more time in their emphasis, including the opportunity for an internship.  The motion carried.

7. Proposal from the Art Department to increase the hours required in an ARTE major emphasis from 8.0 to 9.0 with increased options in the emphasis (subject to approval by the School of Education).

The motion carried.

8. Proposal from the Art Department to add a new emphasis in CERAMICS to the ART and ARTE majors (subject to approval by the School of Education).

The motion carried.

9. Proposal from the Learning Resources Committee, to revise the Bulletin section wording on Academic Integrity.
ORIGINAL WORDING

Academic integrity is an essential basis of the University community.  Faculty and students share responsibility for maintaining mutual trust and integrity.  Violations of such trust and specific acts of academic dishonest will be subject to disciplinary action.  It is the responsibility of every faculty member to make students aware of what constitutes honesty and dishonesty in academic work.  Course syllabi should include a reference to the definitions of cheating and plagiarism and what penalties will occur if a student engages in either of these practices.  Integrity issues will include notes, papers, examinations, computer disks, etc.
PROPOSED REVISION
Academic integrity, the embodiment of the moral and spiritual principles to which we adhere, is the essential basis of the Asbury University academic community.  Integrity, as partially defined by the Student Handbook for Community Life, is “both knowing the right thing and doing it regardless of the circumstances.”  This definition may be applied to all of the scholastic interactions of the academic community.  Every member of the community shares responsibility for maintaining mutual trust, respect, and integrity.  Violations of such trust and specific acts of academic dishonesty will be subject to disciplinary action. 
Teresa Jenkins explained plans—present and future—for revisions on Academic Integrity.  The motion carried.

Announcements

A colloquium on the historical influences on John Wesley will be held in the library on March 29th with a number of unique items from the Wesley collection on hand for viewing.

Assessment Day will take place on March 1.  High participation and involvement in all the day’s assessments is critical to the formulation of a successful response to SACS this summer.  All faculty are expected to be on campus, working from their offices, meeting with advisees, and encouraging participation.

The dedication of Andrew Miller School of Communication Arts Building Dedication will take place on March 4th in conjunction with the spring meeting of the Board of Trustees on March 3-5.
The Faith and Culture Series “Faith and the Virtual World” will take place on March 21- 23.   Andy Crouch, the author of Culture Making, will be speaking.
The Men’s Glee Club will sing for the Governor’s Prayer Breakfast.  This Friday the American Shakespeare Center will perform As You Like It.  There will be an art reception before the play.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Devin Brown

Faculty Secretary
